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Introduction 

1. By application filed on 4 May 2018, the Applicant requests suspension of 

action, pending management evaluation, of the decision to “limit [her United 

Nations Children’s Fund (“UNICEF”) email account] to not allow the sending of 

emails”. 

2. On 7 May 2018, the application was served to the Respondent who filed his 

reply on 8 May 2018. 

Facts 

3. On 16 April 2018, the Applicant sent two emails to her colleagues in the 

Private Fundraising and Partnerships Division (“PFP”), UNICEF. Later that day, 

UNICEF changed the Applicant’s email account password and restricted the 

account to receiving and reading emails. 

4. Also on 16 April 2018, the Chief, Policy, Administrative Law and Liaison 

Section (“PALLS”), Division of Human Resources, UNICEF Headquarters in New 

York, sent an email to the Applicant—in response to a complaint from the latter 

about the suspension of her UNICEF email account—that read ���������� as follows: 

The contents of [your 16 April 2018 emails] were inappropriate, and 

inconsistent with the standards of conduct for the international civil 

service. As a result, it was decided to suspend your UNICEF email 

account, as your use of [it] is subject to compliance with the same 

standards of conduct. 

Please note that DHR has requested IT to restore your access to your 

UNICEF account, in order for you to receive emails; you will not, 

however, be able to send emails from your UNICEF account, until 

further notice. 
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5. By letter (erroneously) dated 15 April 2018, the Applicant requested 

management evaluation of the decision set forth in para. 1 above. 

Parties’ contentions 

6. The Applicant’s primary contentions may be summarized as follows: 

	��
��������
�����
������

a. Suspending all features of her UNICEF email account, “including job 

applications, performance evaluation, training and benefits platforms and 

accounts” is unlawful; 

��������

b. She is missing professional opportunities in view that she cannot apply 
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11. In her application, the Applicant did not minimally show that the decision she 

was challenging is unlawful. She simply asserted unlawfulness, without providing 

any specific ground to support her assertion. 

12. The Tribunal examined the content of the two emails that the Applicant sent 

on 16 April 2018 (cf. para. 3 above). It notes that the limits imposed on the 

Applicant’s use of her UNICEF professional email account appear ���
�� ����� 

reasonable in response to her sending these two emails to all her PFP, UNICEF, 


